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Friday, February 3, 2017 ï Service 8:00 PM 

Saturday, February 4 ï Torah Study & Service 9:30 AM 

 

BO 

Torah Portion:  Exodus 10:1-13:16 

Haftarah:  Jeremiah 46:13-28 

 

 

Friday, February 10 ï Service 7:30 PM 

BAT MITZVAH ï ZOE ARAD 

 

The Oneg Shabbat is being hosted by Jodi & Guy Arad  

in honor of the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter Zoe Arad. 

 

Saturday, February 11 ï Torah Study & Service 9:30 AM 

   

BESHALACH 

Torah Portion:  Exodus 13:17-17:16 

Haftarah:  Judges 4:4-5:31 

 

 

Friday, February 17 ï Service 8:00 PM 

Saturday, February 18 ï Torah Study & Service 9:30 AM 

 

YITRO 

Torah Portion:  Exodus 18:1-20:23 

Haftarah:  Isaiah 6:1-7:6,9:5-6(6-7) 

 

 

Friday, February 24 ï Service 8:00 PM 

Saturday, February 25 ï Torah Study & Service 9:30 AM 

 

MISHPATIM 

Torah Portion:  Exodus 21:1-24:18 

Haftarah:  II Kings 12:1 (11:21)-17(16) 
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A WORD TO THE WISE  

R A B B I  JA Y  H .  R O S E N B A U M  

   

For decades now, there has been a growing concern on the part of Americans that our educational  

system is falling short and as a result, our students do not measure up to their peers in other lands.  This      

became more apparent last year with the Bipartisan Passage of ñThe Every Student Succeeds Actò which   

replaced the ñNo Child Left Behindò legislation signed by President George W. Bush in 2002.  Though the 

ñNo child Left Behindò program was a long-awaited shift towards accountability at a time when many of our 

nationôs schools failed to make the grade, it became an impediment to progress.  According to leading        

educators, it narrowed curriculums, put in place impossibly high standards while fostering excessive testing  

in public schools.  President Trump, in his inaugural address, presented a scathing account of the State and 

results of our national educational system as he stated: ñMothers and children trapped in poverty in our inner 

cities; an education system flush with cash but which leaves our young and beautiful students deprived of all 

knowledge; and the crime and the gangs and the drugs that have stolen too many lives and robbed our country 

of so much unrealized potential.  This American carnage stops right here and stops right now.ò 

 

Perhaps the ñEvery Student Succeeds Actò will turn things around if its goals are realized too: 

 

1. Ensure States set high standards so that children graduate high school ready for college and 

career. 
 

2.  Maintain accountability. 
 

3.. Empower State and Local decision-makers to develop their own strong systems for school   

improvement based upon evidence, rather than imposing cookie-cutter federal solutions like 

ñNo Child Left Behindò did. 
 

4.  Preserve annual assessments and reduce the often-onerous burden of unnecessary and          

 ineffective testing on students and teachers, making sure that standardized tests donôt crowd 

 out teaching and learning. 
 

5. Provide more children access to high-quality preschool, giving them the chance to get a strong 

start to their education. 

  

However, as chauvinistic as this may sound, I believe our Nation can learn much from the American-

Jewish Community when it comes to raising will educated, high achieving children.  We have nurtured our 

children to become adults whose lives are successful and rewarding and also contribute significantly to  

American society and the World.  For example, serving in the 115th Congress of the United States there are  

30 Jews, with Jews constituting the second largest religious group in the Congress.  Furthermore, while Jews 

comprise 2% of Americaôs population, we represent 33% of the United States Supreme Court.  According to  

a recent survey, 21% of the Ivy League student bodies, with 27% of Yaleôs undergraduates and 25% of     

Harvardôs undergraduates are Jewish.  While 50% of single-race Asian Americans ages 25 and older hold at 

least a Bachelorôs Degree compared to 28% of all Americans, 85% of the Jewish High School graduates go to 

 

ON EDUCATION:  òEVERY JEW SUCCEEDS ACTó 
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college. 

 However, considering oneôs self to be an educated Jew entails much more than high academic 

achievement, prominence and position.  It also requires one to have a religious education and knowledge of 

the history, heritage and ethical teachings of the Jewish people transmitted to us in the Torah and by Rabbis 

down through the ages.  When most of the Peoples of the World were illiterate, we had the high distinction of 

being identified as the ñPeople of the Book.ò 

In truth, we have achieved so much because we are tied to our wonderful traditions and way of life as 

Jews.  Therefore, at Temple Israel, we stress Jewish learning in all our programs for our members at every age 

and stage of life.  For our children, from kindergarten through 12th grade, we provide a course of study that 

exposes them to the diverse and dynamic aspects of Jewish studies while at the same time, taking into account 

their busy schedules.  There is so much more to a Jewish education than only learning Hebrew and mastering 

the skills needed to celebrate with excellence, oneôs Bar/Bat Mitzvah.  Jewish ethics are taught through the 

words of the Torah and wisdom of the rabbis.  Our curriculum in Jewish history takes our students from the 

time of creation through the founding of the Jewish State and analyzes the American-Jewish experience.  Our 

students are taught about Judaism and what it means to be Jewish, to find joy and take pride in our heritage, 

learn to sing the songs, celebrate the Holy Day of our People and participate in Shabbat and Holiday Services. 

For the adults in the Congregation, we offer our weekly Shabbat Torah Study Program which          

examines each portion within the five Books of Moses and relates its message to our daily lives as Reform 

Jews in todayôs World.  This year, beginning in March, we again offer our Adult Bat-Bar Mitzvah,            

Confirmation and post-Confirmation Programs which will meet on Wednesday evenings.  My monthly 

ñLuncheon with the Rabbi Programs,ò offered free of charge, explore the pressing issues of our day as they 

affect us, not only as Jews, but as Americans and citizens of the World. The Services offered on Friday      

evenings are crafted not only to uplift and inspire, but also to educate.  Our special Adult Education and      

Social Action Programs offered during the course of the year, contribute to our body of knowledge and       

reinforce the mission that Am Yisrael was charged by God on Mt. Sinai over three millennia ago: ñTo be a 

Light unto the Nations of the Worldò and to be Godôs partner in uplifting the human condition for all of His 

children.  

H.E. Ambassador Vasilios Philippou, Consul General of Cyprus in New York and Amir Sagie, Deputy Consul      

General of Israel in New York, and Rabbi Jay Rosenbaum who addressed the congregation and community January 

25th at a special photographic exhibit commissioned by the Foreign Ministry of Israel, Jewish Refugees in Cyprus en 

Route to Israel.  The participants discussed the internment camps set up in Cyprus by the British to halt Jewish           

immigration to Israel.  Between August 1946 and January 1949, a total of 53,510 Jews were interred.  Even after     

the end of British mandate over Palestine in 1948 over 10,000 internees, mostly men of military age, were held in  

Cyprus to prevent them from serving in Israelôs War of Independence.   
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PR E S I D E N T �·S M E S S A G E 

K E N N E T H  A .  S H A P I RO  

 

                                 

         

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

                                 

         

 

 

 

     

     

       ___________________________________________________ 
 

We have begun 2017 on a very positive note.  I am pleased to inform you that we have closed the contract on 

our entire campus.  The Marion and Aaron Gural Five Towns JCC now owns the entire campus.  In a reverse roll, we  

are now their tenants.  We have a lease for the next 20 years, which insures our Temple for quite a long time and I hope 

for well beyond the 20 years of our lease.  This will allow us to continue to offer the excellent spiritual services and   

programs and will help us add more and more events for you, our congregants.  As the last remaining Reform           

Congregation in the Five Towns, this step has insured our Temple for generations to come.  I wish to personally thank 

the Officers and Trustees and legal committee and our lead attorneys Les Martin and Guy Arad.  Special thanks to Jim 

Rotenberg, who worked tirelessly to make this happen. 

          Our Wine and Dine Program continues and is growing.  The last dinner was held at Brasserie Persil in Oceanside 

and since its inception our numbers have doubled.  It gives us all a chance to socialize with each other while having an 

excellent dinner.  Please join us for our next Wine and Dine which is scheduled for Wednesday, March 8th; you won't be 

sorry.  We have several other upcoming events such as Ladies Paint Night on Thursday, February 9th and Shabbat 

Across America on Friday, March 3rd.  We are also looking forward to our famous Cantorial Concert and Choir Service 

on Friday, June 16th.   These are just a few events we have planned. Also, please don't forget the Rabbi's luncheon           

discussion groups where you will learn and participate in interesting topics about current events that affect Jews on the 

world stage. 

          The biggest excitement for Karen and I is the arrival of our first Grandchild, Lucy Reese Maslin.  She was born on 

January 15th and she weighed 6 pounds 2 ounces and was19 inches long.  She is beautiful and we are now very proud 

Grandparents.  I have attached a picture for all to see. 

          Our oldest son George has just become engaged to a beautiful young woman and they plan to marry next January.   

We are all overjoyed to welcome her into our family. 

          The winter is half over and we have much to look forward to for the coming months.  Please join us and partake in 

our marvelous programs. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kenneth A. Shapiro, President 


